
  

Schools in HCMC grow trees in response to tree planting festival 

01 May 2020 

The Department of Education and Training in Ho Chi Minh City has sent its guideline for 

post-Lunar New Year tree planting festival in memorable of late President Ho Chi Minh. 

       

The Department directed educational facilities to disseminate and educate 

students the meaning of tree planting, forest development and environment 

protection in meetings, extra-activities, flag-salute ceremonies. Moreover, 

meaning of tree planting, forest development and environment protection is 

included in curriculums and lessons. 

Schools will launch tree planting festival in memorable of late President Ho Chi 

Minh in his birthday. 

Additionally, schools grow tree and take care of trees in its premises to create 

an environmentally-friendly and sustainable schools. 

Source:https://sggpnews.org.vn/education/schools-in-hcmc-grow-trees-in-response-to-tree-

planting-festival-86679.html 
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